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Interrogatory No. 28 

INTERROGATORIES 

28. On July 18, 2022, in Docket No. 20220128-PU, FPUC (electric and gas divisions) filed a

joint petition requesting the Commission’s approval to establish a regulatory asset for

recording what it identified as non-capitalizable costs associated with a new customer

information system (“CIS”) that is planned to be in-service in 2025. In its petition, the

Company describes ECIS, the existing CIS in need of replacement, which will be in service

beyond the end of the projected 2023 test year in the instant docket. Please identify all costs

related to maintaining and servicing ECIS that are included in the historical, intermediate,

and projected test years, along with the FERC account name(s) and number(s) the costs

were recorded in.

Company Response: 

The Company objects to portions of this request as vague, specifically the phrase “identify 

all costs,” not defined in the instructions, and “maintaining and servicing.”  FPUC has made a 

good-faith and reasonable attempt to ascertain the meaning of such requests and provide a response 

based on such attempt, but FPUC responds without waiving its objection to the vagueness of the 

request.  Below are the costs related to maintaining and servicing ECIS that are included in the 

historical, intermediate and projected test years for Florida Natural Gas: 

Respondent:  Michael Galtman 

FERC Account         2021   2022       2023
923 205,877                  256,591       265,576             
932 102,245                  108,257       111,620             
403 71,581 70,770         26,755                
Total 379,703                  435,618       403,951             

20220067.GU Staff Hearing Exhibit 00079



August 24, 2022

20220067.GU Staff Hearing Exhibit 00080




